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Queens Library

Enrich your life®
Thomas W. Galante
President & Chief Executive Officer

March 19, 2013

Ms. Lorianne DeFalco, AICP

Senior Planner

AKRF

Environmental and Planning Consultants
440 Park Avenue South

New York, NY 10016

RE: Hallets Point Rezoning Project
Dear Ms. DeFalco:
With regards to the proposed draft environmental impact statement for the Hallets Point

Rezoning Project, we concur with the conclusion of the study that the proposed project will not
result in a significant adverse impact on library services.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, kindly contact Peter Magnani at
(718) 480-4251.

Thomas W. Galante
President and Chief Executive Officer

cc: Peter Magnani, Sr. Vice President, Capital Planning & Strategic Development
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